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Hotline Hotline 

Dear Fellow Exchangites: 
  
If you will recall when I became your club 
President, that I invited all of you to get 
involved with the activities of the club.  
 
I am again soliciting your involvement. 
Listed below are all of the active committees 
for our club. The current committee chairs are also listed. Please ex-
amine the list and  decide where you would like to work. 
 
Just “IMAGINE THE POSSIBILITIES” If everyone did something. 
There are plenty of opportunities for you to add value to our club 
and I invite you to take this opportunity to get involved! 

From The President 

Committee Chairs 

 Americanism… Nick Landoski/Dave Kiger 
 Child Abuse Prevention...Ruthanne Mefford 
 Community Service…Cookie Joe Arthur & Tran 

Pham 
 Historian… Greg Oelfke 
 House Committee...Jeff Dodson/ Carlos Perez 
 Membership… Nora Sim 
 Photography… Russ Braun/Amy Mitchell 
 Programs/Speakers… Kevin Barker 
 Santa’s Exchange… TBA 
 Socials… Sue Sanchez 
 Spaghetti… TBA 
 Technology… Brad Porter 
 Website… Charlie Braun 
 Youth… Juli Fournier 
 
 



M essage from our Treasurer Mr. Brad Porter... 

 
“Fort Bend County Parade, Friday  

September 27th. Meet 8:am.  
 
We need volunteers to handout Flags!” 
Can you help? 

Student of the Month! Clements Highschool!       

Student of the  month  
Mr. Andrew Shiung presented by 
District President Mr. Kevin 
Barker! 

 
Seen here in the middle with Andrew’s family and  
Exchange President, Mr. Vernon Hunt! 

 
Help… Need  Volunteers!  



 
Speaker of the Week! 

09/04/2019 

Patrick “Pat” Hughes is one of the Assistant Fire Chiefs with the City of Sugar Land. He reigns 
over the emergency management department. Chief Hughes has been with the City for 13 years 
and has over 40 years of experience in Fire and Emergency Services. Pat spent 25 years with 
the City of North Richland Hill and retired in 2001 before coming to Sugar Land. He is a Navy veter-
an who served in Vietnam and the Mediterranean Sea. 

As we enter the heart of Hurricane Season, Pat talked about how to be prepared and how the City is 
prepared. September is National Preparedness Month! 

Hurricane Kit-Plan for 7 Days 

 Water 
 Food 
 Medications 
 Baby items (diapers, formula) 
 First Aid Kit 
 Important Documents, (Insurance Policy, Titles, 

Family  Pictures) 

 Prescription Medication 
 Pets (food, water, kennel, leash) 
 Games or Books for Kids 
 Change of Clothes 

 What else would you bring! 

 Start your list and be prepared! 



Youth of the Month, Kempner Highschool! 

 
Renee Calvo presented Student Terri Hayes! 

 

 

“Hello, my name is Terri Hayes and I’m grateful to be here speak-

ing to you all today. I’m a senior student who go's to Kempner 

High School. I run cross Country and I also run Track. My parents 

have worked hard to get me  to where I am today. My mom and 

dad who both struggled growing up. My mom, how she moved from 

home to home and my dad who worked on a farm to provide and 

help his family. They are my inspiration and are also the reason 

why I love helping people. I've worked many cross country races. I 

have also worked and helped out at my friends church. We love 

teaching kids and taking care of them while their parents are out 

working!” 



Speaker of  the Week! 
09/11/2019 

 

Since 2007, Donna Chang has served as an  
executive in commercial stem cell companies 
and headed up regulatory and marketing  
Activities, and facilitated research and partner-
ing agreements.  
 
Donna graduated from the University of  
Toronto with a degree in Bioethics and Human 
Biology. She received her Master’s (M.S.) in 
Biotechnology with a concentration in  
Enterprise Development from Johns Hopkins  
University.  

 

 


